
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Hello District 3,   

In this newsletter you will find the latest news, announcements, and event details 

that I want to share with you. 

As always, please do not hesitate to contact my office with questions, comments, 

or concerns at (602) 262-7441 or  council.district.3@phoenix.gov.  

Respectfully,  

Councilwoman Debra Stark  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The Phoenix City Council will have a Formal meeting on Wednesday, May 31st 

at 2:30 p.m.  

Members of the public can attend and speak in-person, by phone, or virtually via 

Webex. Pre-registration is required to speak on an agenda item or during the 

Public Comment period. To find the agenda and information on how to register to 

speak and how to submit an e-comment, visit Phoenix City Council Meetings. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Volunteers Needed! 
Come out and support the Bell Road community!!! If you would like to connect 

with Thrive Phoenix, please contact Nina at info@thrivephoenix.org. 
  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Habitat for Humanity 
 



Habitat for Humanity is looking for volunteers in our Sunnyslope area.  

-Saturday, June 3rd     1 project that needs 15-20 volunteers 

Please register here, http://vhub.at/Sunnyslope, or above using the QR code. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

FiT PHX: Free Virtual Fitness 
The Parks and Recreation Department is excited to announce that the FitPHX 

Program will be offering free virtual Fall into Fitness classes this summer on 

Tuesdays between June 6 and July 18 from 6 p.m. to 7 p.m. There will be no 

class held on July 4. Individuals can find more information about this and register 

to participate at Parks and Recreation FitPHX 

(https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/fitphx).  

(Spanish Flyer) 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Phoenix Awarded Grant Funds to 

Promote Affordable Connectivity 

Program 

The City of Phoenix Community and Economic Development Department is 

launching a program to educate residents about the Affordable Connectivity 

Program, a federal program that helps ensure households can afford internet 

access. Along with education, city staff will also assist eligible residents in 

completing their applications. The benefit provides a discount of up to $30 per 

month toward internet service for eligible households. Eligible households can 

also receive a one-time discount of up to $100 to purchase a laptop, desktop 

computer, or tablet from participating providers if they contribute more than $10 

and less than $50 toward the purchase price. 

 



 

Learn more about the program and grant HERE.   
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Arizona Humane Society Launched a 

New Anti-Tethering Campaign 

Chaining your dog outside is dangerous, and the Valley’s scorching summer 

temperatures can even make it deadly. Tethered dogs can become tangled, 

trapping them without water or shelter. As temperatures rise, we are working with 

the Arizona Humane Society to raise awareness as our City law prohibits 

tethering a dog if the temperature is above 100 degrees.  Break the chain. Please 

don’t tether. Learn more at azhumane.org/breakthechain. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Take a Hike. Do it Right 
Phoenix is home to more than 41,000 acres of desert parks and mountain 

preserves, and 200-plus miles of trails. Millions of people enjoy city trails every 

year, but sadly, more than 200 hikers annually are rescued from City of Phoenix 

 



desert and mountain parks and preserves. This simple checklist can help you 

from becoming a statistic, HERE. 

Find a Trail Location Near you 

Register for Hikes and Outdoor nature Programs 

Take a Hike. Do it Right. 

Contact Natural Resource Divisions Staff 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Help us achieve Drowning Zero! 
 

Drowning Zero is our vision to reduce the number of both adult and pediatric 

drownings in our city to zero. We can achieve this through community education, 

 



rapid emergency response, and preventative action.  Please follow these tips and 

help us achieve #DrowningZero! 

Use an approved barrier to separate the pool from the house. 

NEVER allow children to be alone near a pool or any water source. This includes 

bathtubs, buckets, toilets, ponds and canals. 

Have life-saving devices near the pool, such as a hook, pole, or flotation device. 

Keep large objects such as tables, chairs, tricycles or ladders away from pool 

fences. 

NEVER leave children unattended in or around a pool. ALWAYS have a 

designated child watcher. 

Do not allow children to play in the pool area. Store all toys outside the pool area. 

If you leave the pool area, take the child (children) with you. 

For a printable Water Safety brochure, click HERE. 

Swimming Lessons are available at some City of Phoenix Pools locations. 

Pool Barriers/Fences 

Green Pools - To report a stagnant green pool contact City of Phoenix 

Neighborhood Services: 602-262-7844 / TTY: 602-495-0685 or contact Maricopa 

County at 602-506-6616 
  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

FiT PHX 2023 FITLOT 
Parks and Recreation Department’s FitPHX program will be holding one hour full-

body circuit fitness training classes for all ages and abilities at the AARP 

Sponsored FitLot at Rose Mofford Sports Complex. These free classes will be 

held on Tuesdays and Thursdays from May 9 to June 22 from 6:15 p.m. to 7:15 

p.m. There will be no class on May 18. 

Individuals can find more information about this and register to participate at 

Parks and Recreation FitPHX (phoenix.gov). 

(Spanish Flyer) 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

Fire Department's New Fire Data Link 

Map 

This new online data map shows all the emergency incidents dispatched in the 

Phoenix Fire Department service area, which is the City of Phoenix, Town of 

Paradise Valley and Laveen.  

 



The map has a 30-day rolling window and has filters for Neighborhood and 

Council District. Incident locations are displayed based on their Category and all 

incidents are geo-coded down to the street level, so that there should not be any 

incidents shown on someone's home. Launch the Map. 
  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Parks and Recreation Summer Camps 
 



Registration for Parks and Recreation Department summer camp programs is still 

open! You can learn more about their programming at  Parks and Recreation 

Department's website! (Spanish flyer) 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Proposed Rate Increase for Phoenix 

Water Services and Stormwater 

Excise Tax 

 

The Phoenix Water Services Department is proposing a rate increase to address 

rising costs for water and wastewater services. While the increase is necessary to 

meet inflationary pressures affecting utilities across the nation, Phoenix will still 

have some of the most affordable water services compared to other large cities, 

and customers who conserve water will be able to lessen the impact of the higher 

 



rates. There is also a request to increase the Stormwater Excise Tax to fund the 

City's compliance with new requirements for preventing pollution from entering 

waterways. 

We value everyone's input, and would ask that individuals sign up for the last 

couple of upcoming meetings. 

To learn more about these proposed rate increases, please visit Water Services 

website. 
  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News From Glendale Union High 
School District 

Sunnyslope High School Student Receives Outstanding Phoenix Youth 

Leader Award 

Excellence continues at Sunnyslope High School as student Lucas Hernandez 

was chosen out of hundreds of students in the Metro-Phoenix area to receive a 

2023 Outstanding Phoenix Youth Leader award from the City of Phoenix. The 

Outstanding Phoenix Youth Leader of the Year program recognizes and honors 

the outstanding achievements of young people, enhances the perception of 

youth, and raises community awareness of the positive contributions of youth. 

 

 



Sunnyslope High School Celebrate Near Finished Building with a Topping 

Out Ceremony 

Excellence continues within the greater GUHSD community. Thanks to the 

passage of the 2020 bond initiative, Sunnyslope High School is near completion 

of the phase II classroom plan. With the help of Orcutt Winslow and McCarthy, 

phase II will bring over 75,000 sq feet of classroom space to the campus. 

Today, SHS and those who have been involved in the project celebrated a 

milestone, where they placed the final steel beam on the structure. This “Topping 

Out” ceremony is an age-old tradition in which the last beam is signed and placed 

on a project signifying the completion of the building structure. 

Thank you to everyone, especially the GUHSD community. 

  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

District 3 Street Transportation 

Department Updates 

To view planned or completed street maintenance, visit the interactive pavement 

maintenance dashboard at phoenix.gov/pavement. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Healthy Giving 
  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


